
Regarding Agenda Part I – Report of the Working Groups   
  
My name is Anne Barre, from WECF, member of the Women and Gender Constituency 

 
I first would like to congratulate the recently elected co-chairs, Ms. Rita Mishaan and Ms. Marzena Chodor.  
 
We are very pleased to look at the work accomplished by WG2 on cross-cutting issues, in particular gender- 
responsiveness, indigenous peoples’ knowledge and human rights. We support the decision of the PCCB to 
use the recently adopted Gender Action Plan as a guiding tool. I can give some update on the GAP, as the 
Secretariat organized a workshop this week, addressing as a first step the topic of sex-disaggregated data. 
This topic could be taken into the work of the PCCB while assess the gaps and needs in the implementation of 
NDCs. Indeed, sex disaggregated data are crucial when it comes to a meaningful implementation of NDCs, 
aiming at increasing the climate resilience of territories and populations, as women are frontline actors of 
climate resilience, but often lack support for their action. The WGC will be happy to collaborate with the 
PCCB on this topic, and more generally on giving regular update on activities that we conducted in the frame 
of the GAP.  
 
I am happy to be a contact point if needed, as I follow this process for my constituency. 
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